
    
 
   Briefs from the November 15, 2021 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 
 

 
Operational Assembly:  Kurian Tharakunnel reported the following highlights from the November 8 meeting.  
Academic Affairs reported that the Child Development Center received the Illinois Gold Circle of Quality 
designation, and is planning to submit a proposal for a third Workforce Equity Initiative Grant.  Student Affairs 
reported that registration is now open for Spring 2022 online and through the Welcome Desk and Call Center, 
and in-person appointments will also be available.  An online new student workshop will be hosted December 8.  
GEERS II funding will focus on student mental health and wellness in addition to academic support.  Business & 
Facilities is looking into alternatives to artwork installation due to high pricing.  A grant for electric car 
maintenance and charging stations was not received so other opportunities are being sought.  Technology is 
focusing on Cleared4 reports and capabilities.  The IT audit for Colleague security will begin next month.  The 
Barracuda email security system is now in operation.   
 
Academic Senate:  Michael Flaherty reported highlights of the Senate subcommittees as follows.  Curriculum is 
focused on courses in Guided Pathways.  Academic & Scholastic Standards, with new chair Roseanne Feltman, is 
primarily reviewing the syllabus policy.  Student Development will have wording changes in their bylaws.  
Campus Quality is directing any questions about the campus directory to Human Resources.  Professional 
Development is working on the procedure for Faculty of the Year nominations and ideas for the Faculty 
Workshop.  Assessment and Curriculum are getting ready for Watermark.  Online Education & Technology will 
be proposing a protocol for online course development. 
 
Student Success:  Shelley Tiwari reported that our ATD coaches visit was held November 2 and 3 with good 
conversation and feedback.  Deans Denise Jones and Hilary Meyer provided an update on Guided Pathways 
Pillar Two.  Progress has been made in the year three goals which are to pilot implementation of CRM Advise, 
integrate program map templates in the academic student planning tool, and implement and assess the 
redesigned First Year Experience.  Also, the enrollment process has progressed with multiple measures 
embedded and a restructured new student orientation.  Areas of study and pathways are being promoted and 
included in all aspects of the enrollment process.   
 
Vaccination/Test Compliance Updates:  President Moore reported that a vaccine clinic for the Triton 
community will be held on Wednesday with vaccines, boosters, and flu shots to support a healthy environment.  
94 percent of employees are in compliance with the Executive Order, with 72 percent of credit students in 
compliance.  Pop up check-ins will continue as well as personalized assistance as needed.  Testing will continue 
to be provided on campus.   
 
ICCB Recognition Overview:  Purva Rushi reported that the ICCB conducts an evaluation of every community 
college every five years to ensure that all rules and regulations are followed.  2016 was Triton’s last recognition 
cycle so we are now in the process of gathering materials for a self-evaluation.  The recognition is a 90 day 
process that will be concluded in the beginning of the new year. 
 
Enrollment Update:  VP Koslow Martin provided an enrollment update of the last few years when many 
community college students chose not to continue college during the pandemic.  Now, we have more students 
but they are taking less credit hours.  The Enrollment Action Plan includes creating a culture of welcome for new 
students and a culture of care for continuing students.  It is anticipated that Guided Pathways will help students 
sense the welcome and care and assist them in their planning.   
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